
 

 

City Council, 

 

The Craig Parks & Recreation Department is excited to open and offer our community programming opportunities and 

services.  Crews have been busy assisting customers and other departments on various projects. Below you will find a 

brief summary as to projects our department has been working on so far this summer.  

 

Breeze Park: 

• Irrigation has been installed. 

• Park has been seeded.  

• Crews completed East pavilion roof.  New picnic tables will be installed at pavilions. 

• Electricity to East Pavilion has started. 

• Working on GOCO grant submittal for Breeze Park. 

• Boulder has been purchased for the Breeze School plaque. 

• Quotes have been submitted for workout equipment at park. 
 
Flowers: 
 

• Staff planted 4,035 flowers. 

• New trees have been planted in turf along Victory Way.  
 

Aquatics:   

The Swimming Complex officially opened on June 8 with a modified patron limit and program offering.   Currently, 

complex has increased the capacity to 175.  Swim lessons have started and both pools are operational. 

 

Wave Pool Renovation Wrap-Up: 

The replaster of the wave pool has been completed.  Mid-America Pool Renovations Inc. completed the work to its 

entirety.  They were very thorough and competent in their plaster work.  They also completed several job tasks that 

were out of the original scope of work.  

• 3 - person crew worked on demolition portion of project utilizing jackhammers to remove old plaster on 

sidewalls and interior walls.   

• 3 - person crew used a 40,000psi HydroBlaster, to finish removal of plaster.   

• 12 + person plaster crew replasterd wave pool.  

• 423 bags Greatian White (plaster). 

• 47 cement bags of white cement. 



 

Youth Sports: 

• 185 players are enrolled in Youth Soccer.  Staff is currently working on NFL Flag and Doak Walker Tackle Football 

programs.  Staff has also been working with MCSD and other groups assisting with their reopening plans. 

• 510’ chain-link fence was replaced at Woodbury baseball fields along with repair of gates and top rail. 

 

Active Adult Programming: 

• Staff will be sending out a letter to group to check in with them. 

 

Trails: 

• The soft surface walking trail from Ledford to Finley has been asphalted.  Dog receptacles and trash receptacles 

will be put out for use in the future.   

• Working with YampGeo for the interactive trail mapping.   

 

Yampa Building 

• Tree and vegetation pruning have been completed on North side of building.  Trees in east parking lot were 

pruned to remove deadwood and decay. 

 

Way Finding Signage: 

• Signs are complete and being installed. 

 

Yampa River Corridor: 

• Continue working with group to submit grant funding. 

 

Dog Park 

• Humane Society received a $3,000 grant to build pathway from parking lot to the entrance of the dog park.  

They are now working on submitting another grant to fund entire portion of pathway.   

 

 

 

 


